Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

Dec 17, 2018

A true record is recorded:

Present were:

Marc Bernier Michelle Keleher Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

- > Selectmen's minutes for December 10th
- November bank reconciliations for the checking/sweep account, Rapid Renewal, Andro-Gov and Town Forest Account for October and November
- ➤ General Journal Number 35
- An estimate for doing tree work around town office from DM Logging, LLC

Other Business:

- > John Pride came in to talk about a plan for building a climate-controlled storage facility on Skelton Road. He wants to pave the road, which he would pay for, and is asking for a possible tax deferral over a period of years to cover the costs. He is looking to employ a couple more residents. He stated it would only be a positive cash flow for the Town. He estimated the cost for paving at about \$28,000 to \$30,000.
- > He will be going to the Planning Board with this.
- > The selectmen asked Clyde to call MMA to find out the process.
- ➤ All town offices and the recycling center will be closed on December 24th and 25th, and December 31st and January 1st for the holidays.

Adjournment:

At 7:00 PM, Marc made a motion to adjourn, Michelle seconded. The vote to adjourn was unanimous and the meeting ended.